Dear Praying Friends, Supporters and Family:

Thank you so much for your prayers. I arrived blessed once again as I saw the neat things that God does on every one of my mission trips to Honduras. All our flights were on time, no problems with customs and the weather was great, 75-80 degrees. This trip started off differently than any one of the many trips I have taken. I was the first patient to been seen by my doctor. I was walking into the home of Victor, my Honduran co-worker. He has an unfinished veranda leading into his home and his son's motorcycle was blocking most the entrance. As I was walking around it the strap of the bag I was carrying caught the handle bars of the bike and it pulled the bike on top of me and I landed off the veranda three feet scraping a large gash on my left arm. I have a bruised hip and sore knee on my left leg and a swollen right leg where the motorcycle landed on. I do thank the Lord that it wasn't worse.

Victors church plant in La Lima was the first place we visited. We used the school facilities as our clinic because the pastor is using his home as the church building with over 30 people attending. He asked for prayer that God would help in the building of a church in his town. We helped around 400 people there and were encouraged to see five people accept Christ as their Savior.

The last two days of our trip was at the penitentiary that house 600 inmates. We were able to share the Gospel to the 400 men we treated and the Seed was planted in their hearts. One thing that stood out and blessed me so was

talking to two inmates who were in for murder. They told me that the best thing that had ever happened to them in their lives was to have landed in the Penitentiary with a 15 year sentence. It was because they found the Lord Jesus as their Savior and have been getting to know Him better every day. They say that they would not trade places with anyone anywhere. I wonder if I could say that?

Pedro Jr. called me while I was in Honduras sharing the good news that their baby's doctor visit was positive and no surgery was needed. Victoria is growing up fast with no signs of any problems that were expected. So he wanted us to praise the Lord for this wonderful news. They are starting to make Christmas preparations for the three communities where we are working. Pray for this outreach. The good news is that about \$10,000 have come in toward the \$15,000 needed to get Pedro Jr. another vehicle. Thanks to those who have donated.

Have a great Thanksgiving and thanks again for your faithful prayers and support. We are so blessed.

Serving the King together,

Al and Connie

Send support or gifts to:

Impact Ministries
Box 780025
San Antonio, Tx 78278

Email address: mcelheranal@gmail.com

https://secure.qgiv.com/for/impactmm/